
 

 

 

Date: February 6, 2012  

To: Education Service Center, Region 20 Board Members  

From: Region 20, Head Start Program (Patricia Alejandro, Coordinator)  

Subject: Summary of Changes -Community Assessment 2011-2012 

This letter is to present an overview of the changes that occurred in the communities served by 

the Region 20 Head Start program in the Devine, Lytle, Natalia, Bandera, Hondo, and Medina 

Valley, school districts during the 2011-12 school year. This is in compliance with Federal 

Standard 1305.3 (e) which states, “In each of the two years following completion of the 

Community Assessment the grantee must conduct a review to determine whether there have 

been significant changes in the information described in paragraph (b) of this section. If so the 

community Assessment must be updated and the decisions described in paragraph (c) of this 

section must be reconsidered. ”  

The following changes were reviewed and presented to the Head Start Policy Council on 

January 19, 2012: 

1. In the Medina Valley School District the attendance boundaries were reconfigured, 

therefore increased enrollment in one of the campuses which was La Coste Elementary 

enrollment increased the number of classrooms being served by one, from 25 to 26.   

 

2. La Coste Elementary was re-constructed as a new campus in the fall of 2012. 

 

3. COSA (City of San Antonio) Head Start Program closed down the center along the 

Medina Valley School District Boundary causing an increase in student enrollment.  

 

4. Region 20 Head Start Program Disabilities standard was met during the month of 

November, 2011 with 43 students.  

 

Changes were discussed and approved during the Policy Council meeting and considered to be 

of minimal impact.  

 


